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Dear Friends, 

Consider how we may spur one another on toward love and good deeds, not giving up meeting together, 
as some are in the habit of doing, but encouraging one anotherñand all the more as you see the Day 
approaching. - Hebrews 10:24-25 (NIV) 

Do you just love meetings? Have you missed meetings during the pandemic? I like to 
tell our new officers each year that since Presbyterians believe that we best discern the 
will of God when we gather together, we are theologically committed to committees 
and meetings!                                                                                                           

Some of our meetings have continued without interruption via Zoom or outside 
gatherings. The church calendar is starting to fill again with bible studies, small groups, 
and ministry teams meeting safely in our largest rooms. We anticipate meetings of 
some kind every day of the week in the Historic Sanctuary (which opened Sunday!). 
Others of us are just beginning to dip their toes into the waters of gathering together 
again. We might even consider worship on the Lawn or in the Sanctuary as a large 
meeting and the number of those attending worship each week continues to grow.  

As we consider the many ways congregations meet together, I recently read a post by 
Pastor Donna Schaper about meetings. I think she is particularly talking about ministry 
teams, small groups, or committee meetings when she says: 

Itõs said that the church can be judged by the quality of its encounters. Isnõt 
that a fancy way of saying a meeting? What might make us not give up 
meeting together? 

1. Show up at the meeting with high hopes and be the most positive person 
present. Youõve heard people say that you should seize the interview? Thatõs 
how you get the job. Thatõs also how you come to enjoy meetings. 

2. When negative people show up at the meeting, with the full intention of 
making everybody else feel as rotten as they do, call them out. I mean call 
them in. How else can we spur each other on? 

3. Give every group three chances and then quit. But when you quit, realize 
that meetings are inevitable in the for-profit and not-for-profit worlds. 

My friends, the stakes are high as we meet together. Meetings are essential as we live 
into our Annual Vision of Connections. How else will we connect with one another 
and with our neighbors if we give up meeting together? 

See you at the next meeting and especially on Sunday! 
Matt 

MESSAGE FROM MATT  

Since 1788é 
 United in Christõs love,  

we glorify God through worship, 
nurture, and service to all people. 

WELCOME OUR NEW 

MEMBERS! 

Matt & Courtney Matinata, son 

Logan & daughter Morgan 

 

CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY  

is extended to Stephanie Pecarro 

and family in the death of her 

uncle, Raymond Blanco òRBó 

Bennington, Jr., on September 

24, 2021; to Gloria Honeycutt 

and family in the death of her 

mother, Lucille Ellis Lee, on 

October 1, 2021.  

CHURCH OFFICE 

HOURS 

Monday through Thursday 

8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

(Closed on Fridays) 

803.547.5543 

www.UnityFortMill.org 

For more information on 

òWhatõs Happeningó           

at Unity, please visité 

www.unityfortmill.org/ 

whats-happening/ 
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SHARING GODõS BOUNTY 

   

LATE OCTOBER 
BIRTHDAYS  

 
16 -- Bella Faulkenberry; 
Gretchen Whitesell  
 
17 -- Gary Boetsch; Karen 
Bonds; Bruce DesErmia; Cheri 
Gall; Pat McCabe; Davis Pratt; 
Lindsey Robinson; Scott 
Watson  
 
18 -- Liz Pierce; Joyce Sullivan  
 
19 -- Brooke Barrett  
 
20 -- Olivia Kuebler; Maggie 
Thomasson; Beth Trebendis; 
Lynn Young  
 
21 -- Rick Dammann; Kerrie 
Efird; Abby Lee; Jack Lee; Mary 
Claire McKinney; Denese 
Reichenbach  
 
22 -- Katie Bence; Linda Bunge; 
Jessica Carter; Nate Luebbe; 
Sharon McKown  
 
23 -- Tori Hickerson; Chris 
Laviolette; Sissy Martin; Jean 
Nicholson; Carol Simon  
 
24 -- Eric Cole; Stewart 
Tedford; Leanne Webb; Paul 
Whitsett  
 
25 -- Cindy Epps; Steve Hardy; 
Jill Nordgren; Jessica Parise; 
Nolan Sova; Anthony Swainey  
 
26 -- Aiden Cosner; Connor 
Ostrander; Robby Robinson  
 
27 -- Stephanie Berens; Peter 
Olinger; Zachary Price; Ellen 
Roberts; Russ Savage  
 
28 -- Alexander Bennett; John 
Cardozo; Ron Mullis; Josephine 
Ryan; Katie Windom  
 
29 -- Mignon Ballard; Jason 
Gamble; Ashleigh Roberds  
 
30 -- Cameron Bradner; Mary 
Lou Carberry; Megan Jennings; 
Mary Kimbrell; Zach Nutter  
 
31 -- Sarah Hopfer; Mary 
Hannah Palmer  

During the month of October, your support is needed as we begin our annual non-

perishable food drive, God's Bounty, benefiting the Fort Mill Care Center. The items 

specifically requested by the Care Center include the following: spaghetti, spaghetti 

sauce, small (1-2 pound) bags of rice, jam and jellies, pancake mix and syrup, canned 

fruit, cranberry sauce, pie fillings (including pumpkin), pie crust mix, evaporated milk 

and gravy. The Fort Mill Care Center will use our donated items to feed Fort Mill 

families. We would love for you to bring an item or two any time you are on campus 

during the month of October.  Your donations can be added to the display down the 

hall from the Narthex or drop them in the donation boxes located in the Narthex, 

Fellowship Hall, Church Office, and Preschool. Thanks in advance for your 

participation, and may God bless your families this holiday season. 

THERE IS A JOB FOR YOU IN PARADISE!  

Unity will provide volunteers for Habitat for Humanity on Saturday, October 9th 

from 8 am to 1 pm in the Paradise neighborhood near our church. Work will include 

staining a deck, cleaning brickwork, and planting a flower bed. We will also paint a 

storage building at Habitat's ReStore in Lake Wylie. There is a job for everyone, 16 or 

older. Make a connection with our neighbors and each other. Please contact Steve 

Hardy at stevehardy59@yahoo.com or 803 579-7341 to sign up. 

Gifts to the Presbyterian Disaster Assistance (PDA) can be made through Unity by 

check, cash or online with the òDisaster Reliefó option on the drop down menu. Gifts 

will be forwarded to the PDA general fund. If you prefer to designate òHaiti Reliefó or 

òHurricane Ida Relief,ó please memo that on your payment. Please pray with us that the 

communities affected by these events and those offering assistance will be strengthened, 

have their needs met, and be reminded of the hope found in God.  

PRESBYTERIAN DISASTER ASSISTANCE  

mailto:stevehardy59@yahoo.com


3 

 

WALKING IN THE 

FOOTSTEPS OF JESUS 

We are halfway from Bethlehem 

to Jerusalem! 

Join us for our next Walking in 

the Footsteps of Jesus event 

Sunday, October 17 at 3:00 pm 

for families with children of all 

ages. We will hear the story of 

Jesus walking on water, play a 

game, walk our Unity mile, and 

enjoy popsicles together. Meet in 

the front circle. No registration 

necessary.  

Contact Kathryn McGregor at 

KMcGregor@UnityFortMill.org 

for more information. 

Visit our website at 

https://unityfortmill.org/hap

penings/walking -in-the-

footsteps-of-jesus/ to view 

dates and times. 

Parents of children of Unity: When you receive that dreaded 

call from the school to come pick your child up because they 

have had exposure to someone who has tested positive with 

COVID, drop an email to Kathryn McGregor at 

KMcGregor@UnityFortMill.org. We hope you all stay safe 

and healthy. To encourage you while you are at home, a 

Childrenõs Ministry Team member will make a porch drop of 

a few items to help chase away the boredom. 

Quarantine Kits now available for youth! Please email 

Kaiti Bryant at KBryant@unityfortmill.org for youth 

quarantine kits.  

SUNDAY SCHOOL IN THE PARK  

Children in K-5th grades are invited to a 

4 week trial run of Childrenõs Sunday 

school Oct 10-31 at 9:45 am outside in 

òthe park,ó the wooded playground 

adjacent to the Preschool parking lot. 

 Join us as we learn what it means to 

follow Jesus today. These lessons will 

complement our òWalking in the 

Footsteps of Jesusó Sunday afternoon 

program, but will not be a duplicate. 

Nursery with a story and activity will be available for preschoolers in the Nursery 

classroom. Safe Place trained adult volunteers are needed for Sunday School in the Park. 

Contact Kathryn McGregor at KMcGregor@UnityFortMill.org or 803-547-5543 to 

serve. No registration is needed for Sunday school. Come join the fun!  

BE A UNITY PRESCHOOL BOOK FAIRY!  

Because we recognize the importance of 

reading to children from an early age, Unity 

Preschool provides books to our Preschool 

students several times a year (birthday, 

Christmas, end-of-year). This year, Unity 

Preschool has partnered with the Scholastic 

Classroom Counts fundraising program to 

raise money so that we can purchase additional 

books for our students throughout the school 

year and for our preschool library. Will you 

consider being a "Book Fairy" for our 

preschool students and donate to our 

campaign? Any donation amount is greatly appreciated. https://

shop.scholastic.com/viewCampaign?lang=en_US&campaignId=5dcd0a2e-a92d-

4536-8894-9a249ca36b99  

QUARANTINE KITS ARE AVAILABLE!  
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